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	WVHS Athletic Booster Club

Meeting Minutes 03-17-2014
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1. Meeting was called to order at 7:10pm
In attendance were:  Phyllis Ellam, Amanda Eicher, Nancy Springs, Michael Smith, Tracey Durns, Tammy Kurth, Kathy Felton, Leigh Ann Marrs, Cindy Becker, Chris Neibch, Laura Maul, Robin Church, Laura Campbell, John O’Sullivan, Mike Luczynski (concession interest), MaryEllen Santoro (WWH interest), JoAnn Roth (WWH interest).
2. Last Meeting Minutes Approval – MOTION:  Motion to approve February minutes was seconded and approved unanimously.  
3. Open Floor – Parents / Coaches / Other – None.
4. President Report  - Phyllis Ellam 
Connie’s Pizza was delivered to the meeting (via Bruce Daugherty, Oakhurst resident & future WVHS parent) so the Boosters could sample it for consideration in the concession stand. Fox’s pizza was also delivered for consideration.
Received a thank you from the PTA for the WarriorWear Gift Basket (went for $300)!

Received a thank you from the Senior Sailabration committee for the $2,500 gift card donations.
Phyllis will be meeting in April with Chris Neibch, Jason Stipp and the Aquatics Director regarding needed renovations to the pool.

Spring team meetings were held.  Phyllis represented the Boosters.

5. Athletic Director – Chris Neibch 
· Spring Regional/Sectional- Hosted by WVHS

· Boys Tennis (Sectional)- 5/24/14

Boys Basketball (19-10, 8-4)

· Lost in Regional Championship to Benet High School.

· 2 All-Conference Players- Nick Karkazis & Jay De Haan

· Jay De Haan also received Daily Herald All-Area Team honors.

Boys Swimming (4-1)
· WVHS had 7 Individuals qualify for the IHSA State Meet, all of which competed very well at.
Girls Basketball (6-19, 4-8)

· Lost to Plainfield North in Regional Semifinal game.
Girls Bowling (51-1, 19-1)- CONFERENCE CHAMPS

· IHSA SECTIONAL CHAMPIONS!!

· IHSA STATE CHAMPIONS!!  BACK-TO-BACK Champions!!

· Julia Bond- Individual IHSA State Champion

Girls Gymnastics

· Finished 3rd at Naperville North IHSA Regional

Wrestling (18-10, 6-0)- CONFERENCE CHAMPS

· WVHS had 2 individuals qualify for IHSA State- Jimmy Davis (138 lbs.) & Mitch Kroening (182 lbs.)

· Jimmy Davis finished in 3rd Place at IHSA Individual State Championship.

G. Indoor Track

· Team continues to work hard with the indoor space that is available for them to practice.

· Next Meet- Saturday, 3/15/14 @ St. Charles East

B. Indoor Track

· Team continues to work hard with the indoor space that is available for them to practice.

· Next Meet-  Saturday, 3/15/14 @ St. Charles East

Spring Season is up and running, contests begin in the next couple of weeks for all sports.
Girls Soccer game was cancelled tonight in an ominous sign that this spring weather might be rough.

Chris questioned the origination of “Meet the Coach” day and its purpose.  Reconsidering whether this is necessary.  (This is not a Booster driven event and the AD has discretion).

Glenbard North had decided NOT to leave the DVC (DuPage Valley Conference) so there’s 9 schools (odd number isn’t desirable).  There are other schools considering entry so it may work out.

Chris will work with coaches ahead of our July budget meeting to get their 2014-2015 allocation requests submitted so Boosters will have more concrete numbers to consider when planning.

There was discussion on how Athletic Passes would be handled going forward.  Typically Boosters would handle selling/distribution/payment for these passes but all proceeds go to the District.  Boosters would really like to get this out of our hands and perhaps into the A.D.s office.  Boosters would be willing to help the A.D.’s office get a system set-up to handle this based on our past experiences.  Chris seemed amenable to the idea.
6. Administrative Liaison – Jason Stipp (Absent.  Reported by Chris Neibch)
WVHS will be a pilot school for the PARCC (Partnership Assessment Readiness for College & Careers)
New Superintendent signed for the 2014-2015.

Luis Rivera is being recognized as Volunteer of the Month for WVHS Choir Parents.
7. Past President – Dave Yonkers (Absent) - 
8. Vice President - Amanda Eicher – No Report
9. 2nd Vice-President – Laura Campbell – 3 x 3 Basketball tournament flopped as only 13 teams signed up.  We ended up cancelling it.  Feedback resulted in the need for better communication about how the event runs and better marketing at the middle-schools.  Perhaps Sunday is a rough day to hold this so reconsider for next year (for a fall date and perhaps on a day off of school).  There’s still the possibility of this being an awesome fund-raiser in the future.
10. Treasurer – John O’Sullivan 
Cash on hand is good.  We still need to send check to D204 for season passes.

Concessions are tracking towards plan. We collected all the cash boxes from winter sports and the special weekend tournaments.  Overall good job by the concession teams.

Membership is tracking towards budget and above last year by 9%

Manna Gift Cards is below plan and flat to last year.

Warrior Warehouse is near break even.  

Pig Roast and 5K run are ahead of budget based on the results from the fall.

Allocations are $26,828 versus a full year budget of $45,000 with spring allocations to come.

Operation expenses were under budget and last year.  (Last year had higher repair and maintenance costs).

MOTION to accept financials as submitted was seconded and approved unanimously.   
11. Secretary – Kathy Felton – December & January minutes were sent to Cathy for posting.  
12. Membership – Janice Lack & Cindy Becker – Forms will go out within a week or so and after tonight’s discussion WITHOUT the Season Pass option.  Volunteer opportunities will still be included.   Cindy will get the form to Robin to review.  The spring sports membership contest is underway.  Laura Campbell will get the Yard Sign Order form to Cindy so it can be included in the membership email blast. 
13. Warrior Wear – Carolyn Marple & Tammy Kurth – 2 new WWH Coordinators have been recruited for 2014-2015 and they’ve already started working with Tammy & Carolyn on the transition, meeting with vendors, and reviewing how things work currently.  Fine Arts Festival is May 17-18 which will be a huge money maker for us and hopefully bring WWH up to forecast.  2018 shirts were a big hit in the middle schools.  
14. Volunteer Coordinator – Robin Church 
WINTER SPORTS/EVENTS

· Kelly Burling handled concessions for the StuCo Glo Volleyball Tournament on February 18, 6-9p.  Jason Schmidtgall and Janine McDonough handled the Winter Dance on February 21, 7-10p.  

· Warrior Madness 3v3 Basketball Tournament – March 16 @ Supreme Courts:  Posted the calendar and sent invitations on March 4 and again on March 11.  #Spots: 48.  #Filled: 16, as of March 11.  

SPRING SPORTS/EVENTS

· Senior Sailabration 2014:  Christine Johnson stepped down from Take-down March 23rd.  Kim Powell has taken her place.

· Spring Sports Update:  Mika Chadha stepped down from Girls Badminton.  Amanda Eicher stepped down from B/G Track & Field.  Karen Klimcak will chair Boys Freshman Baseball; Mary Ellen Santoro will chair Soph. concessions.  Theresa Wilson will chair Girls JV Softball concessions; Janice Lack will chair Varsity.  
	Sport
	Coordinator(s)
	Opens

@ Home
	Closes

@ Home
	No. Home

Events
	Schedule

Notes

	G Badminton
	Recruiting
	March 17
	April 21
	7
	Confirmed

Calendar prepped

	B Baseball


	Mary Ellen Santoro
	April 5
	May 22
	13
	Confirmed

Need help to prep calendar

	G Soccer


	Dan Filipek
	April 5
	April 29
	4
	Confirmed-Link to coach’s calendar posted

	G Softball


	Janice Lack
	March 25
	May 23
	30
	Confirmed

Calendar posted

	B Tennis


	Recruiting
	April 15
	May 24
	2*
	* Larger events only: Sectionals + Quad 

	B/G Track & Field
	Tracey Durns
	April 22
	May 6
	4*
	*Includes Red Ribbon 

Need help to prep calendar

	B Volleyball


	Susan Furman
	March 24
	May 19
	9
	Confirmed

Calendar posted

	B Water Polo


	Cindy Krug
	March 18
	May 5
	10
	Confirmed

Calendar posted

	G Water Polo


	Teri Meyer
	March 13
	May 1
	9
	Confirmed

Calendar posted


15. Concessions –Tracey Durns, Nancy Springs & Michael Smith. – Mike talked with Janice Lack about what is needed by way of the Softball area so that can be prepared. Getting the outside stands readied for the spring will be a priority.  Tracey reported that Pepsi is willing to provide a cooler for the pool area but it will take 2-3 weeks.  It would be nice to have a pizza warmer there as well.  We’ll work toward getting the pizza vendor to supply one but we can look at pricing them for purchase.  Mike will be stepping down at the end of this year but Mike Luczynski has expressed interest in replacing him.  Tracey & Nancy will return.
16. Fund-Raising
16.1. Jill York & Leigh Ann Marrs:
1. Gift Cards – $2,500 cards were purchased.  We made $72.  Will probably do one more round of sales prior to Fine Arts Festival.
2. 5K Run – Course has been reserved with the Park District.

16.2. Gary Zoet – Golf Outing, June 9th, 2014 @ White Eagle Golf Club.
16.3. Laura Maul - Pig Roast – Received quote from Famous Dave’s which went up $100 over last year (about $0.13 increase per serving).  Will contact the hotdog donor to see if they’d be willing to donate again.  Meals usually consist of entrée, chips & soda but at least 1/3 of people didn’t want soda so we’re considering just offering entrée & chip with the option to purchase a soda.  (Can’t sell other beverages because the sports teams sell those).  Will still offer a Veggie option.  Flyers need to be finalized before the registration packets go out.  Laura Campbell will work with Laura Maul to get that done.
17. Website – Cathy Kallas – (Absent)
18. Scholarship Committee – Janet Eggenberger – The Booster Club Scholarship committee will meet this week to review applications.  A total of 19 applications were received. Winners will be selected along with 3 alternates. Winners will be announced at the Green & Gold Banquet. 

19. Sport specific Team Parent Reports:  
20. Old Business: 
20.1. Golf Cart for Athletics Department: Chris is receiving a donation from a retiree which he thinks he’ll be able to use to purchase this. (Nice)!
20.2. Corporate Sponsors

20.3.  “Communications Coordinator” or “Corresponding Secretary” position starting with the 2014-2015.
21. New Business: Open Board positions for 2014-2015 school year. 2nd VP and Secretary positions will be open.  (It is not necessary to have a 2nd VP unless desired, or needed for an odd number of voting positions).
Meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday April 21, 2014 7:00pm at WVHS room 111 
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